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BY EMAIL 
February 17, 2021 
 
Ms. Joanne Richardson 
Director, Major Projects and Partnership – Regulatory Affairs 
Hydro One Networks Inc.  
7th Floor, South Tower, 483 Bay Street 
Toronto ON M5G 2P5 
regulatory@hydroone.com  
 
Dear Ms. Richardson: 
 
Re: Licence Amendment, Licence Cancellation and  
 Transfer of Rate Order - OEB File Number: EB-2018-0270 
 
On April 30, 2020, the OEB issued a Decision and Order granting Hydro One Inc. leave 
to purchase all of the issued and outstanding shares of Orillia Power Distribution 
Corporation. OEB also granted Orillia Power Distribution Corporation leave to transfer 
its distribution system to Hydro One Networks Inc. In addition, the Decision and Order 
stated that the OEB would transfer the rate order of Orillia Power Distribution 
Corporation to Hydro One Networks Inc. 

 
On September 2, 2020, the OEB was notified Hydro One Inc. purchased the 
outstanding shares of Orillia Power Distribution Corporation and Orillia Power 
Distribution Corporation transferred its distribution system to Hydro One Networks Inc. 
on September 1, 2020.  
 
Pursuant to the decision, the rate order of Orillia Power Distribution Corporation dated 
April 28, 2020 is transferred to Hydro One Networks Inc. 
 
Please find enclosed the amended licence (ED-2003-0043) for Hydro One Networks 
Inc.  
 
The electricity distribution licence of Orillia Power Distribution Corporation (ED-2002-
0530) is now cancelled. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
John Pickernell 
Manager, Applications Administration 
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